
After completing my first year 
as President & Chief Executive 
Officer for Diakon, I found 

myself reflecting about those first twelve months and 
wondered how they had gone by so quickly. After such a 
transformative year, two words rose to the top of my mind 

– ‘humbled’ and ‘thankful.’  
I am humbled by the opportunity to lead such a great 

organization with its long history and deep commitment 
to service. I am humbled by the responsibility of serving 
and improving the lives of the thousands of people who 
entrust us with their care and the family members who 
support them. I am humbled by the opportunity to wake up 
every morning to a job that I truly enjoy, an organization 
and mission I believe in, and to work with a team of people 
for which I have tremendous respect. Not everyone has 
the chance to say that during a career, so I appreciate how 
lucky I am.

At the same time, I am incredibly thankful for the 
dedication of our team members, who we are fortunate to 
employ and who help ensure we provide high-quality care 
to those we serve. Over the past year, that team of people 
has once again persisted through pandemic conditions 
and labor force shortages, often putting the needs of 
those we care for ahead of their own. I am also thankful 
for the many volunteers that support our programs, 
including the Boards of Directors with whom I have the 
pleasure of interacting regularly. And I am thankful for our 
organization’s many donors who give so generously to help 
support our mission and the programs we offer. Without 
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the support of those donors, some services would simply 
not be available. The continued support of that donor 
base is greatly appreciated.  

As many of you know, 2021 was a transformative 
year for the Diakon organization, highlighted by a 
major strategic shift in our senior living services as 
well as business recovery from pandemic influences 
that impacted the entire organization. While a difficult 
decision, the sale of four of our senior living communities 
near the end of 2021 was completed to help facilitate 
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Scott presented 13-year old Cayden Roth with a certificate to thank him for his 
generous partnership with Diakon in a fundraising campaign in May of this 
year to raise money on behalf of our child and family programs.
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Our Mission In response to God’s 
love in Jesus Christ, Diakon will demonstrate God’s 
command to love thy neighbor through acts of service.

Diakon: Many Hands, guided by One Heart, transforming 
the lives of children, families and older adults. With 
programs ranging from adoption, foster care and at-risk 
youth services to counseling and comprehensive senior 
living services, Diakon annually helps thousands of 
people of all faiths through compassionate service, 
gracious hospitality and charitable care.
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The Diakon Lutheran Fund Board of Directors oversees
Diakon’s investment portfolio, including endowment funds,

a significant portion of which generates income specifically to
support services for children, youths, families and older adults.

a strategy focused on making substantial investments in our 
remaining communities while positioning the organization to better 
manage the unique risks of the senior living industry. In 2022, this 
strategy is already underway through our advancement of significant 
development plans at our Luther Crest senior living community in 
Allentown, PA. We hope to make similar investments over time in our 
remaining communities.  

While the challenges of the pandemic certainly persisted during 
2021, I am incredibly grateful that our team members lived up to the 
challenge and are extremely adaptable. Where possible, some of our 
services to children and families added virtual options where face-to-
face services were the only option previously. This has allowed us to 
continue service delivery to those in need while better managing the 
ongoing risks of the pandemic. Moving into 2022, we are also thrilled 
to see the benefits of the COVID-19 vaccination program take hold, 
reducing the overall impact and severity of the disease.   

I am so proud of our team’s many accomplishments over the past 
year. I thank all our employees, volunteers, board members, donors 
and other business partners for helping our neighbors in need while 
ensuring a strong financial foundation that allows us to do so over the 
long term. I hope that you enjoy this edition of Dialog and just a few 
of the many outstanding stories from within our organization. Once 
again, thank you for all that you do!

 

Scott D. Habecker, CPA
President/CEO
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Twelve years after a backyard conversation led to 
support for a fledgling automotive program, Faulkner 
Subaru of Harrisburg and Diakon Youth Services 
have forged a lasting partnership that has touched 
hundreds of young lives.

“We started sending engines and transmissions to 
their auto program at the Diakon Wilderness Center 
for the students to work on and learn the basics,” says 
Doug Jones, president, Faulkner Subaru Harrisburg. 
“Eventually, we offered to bring the kids who were 
interested to the dealership, where they could shadow 
a real technician. Once they got here, they realized 
this is a real job that, if they study hard, they can do.”

In addition to hiring several youths who’ve 
participated in the program, Faulkner Subaru’s support 
has grown over the last decade to include financial 
support for needed supplies, field trips and various 
programs, such as the Summer of Success, an 11-
week summer program hosted by the Center Point 
Day Program.

“Without the contribution of Faulkner Subaru, 
students would not be able to have a great summer 
experience both in learning and recreation,” says 
Jeremias Garcia, assistant administrator, Diakon 
Youth Services. “Their contribution has reached 
family systems, bringing joy, love and healing.”

It is the quality of the programs that continues to 
ensure Faulkner Subaru’s assistance, according to 
Doug.

“They have awesome programs. We don’t just 
write checks. We volunteer. We help out,” he says. 
“I’ve known Jeremias for 12 years. He knows he can 
come to me. We’re here to support them.”

Jones underscored that sentiment recently when 
the dealership selected Diakon Youth Services to be 
featured in a Subaru of America commercial.

“Diakon gives the kids in their programs a chance 
to succeed,” he says. “You never know what would 
happen to them if they didn’t have a place like 
Diakon to go to. I love what they do.”
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FriendshipFriendship leads
to lasting partnership in support 
of Diakon Youth Services

Doug Jones (right) with Jason Brode, executive 
director of youth services in the central PA region.



Most Meals on Wheels volunteers deliver a friendly 
greeting along with a meal to clients along their assigned 
route. But that was never enough for Bob and Deb 
Umbenhauer.

The couple, who serve clients of the Tremont Senior 
Community Center in Tremont, Pennsylvania, often spend 
two or more hours delivering meals along their route.

“We talk to the people, find out how they are doing, 
ask them if they need something,” says Bob. “We’ve both 
lost our mothers, and some of them are like family to us. 
They are so appreciative of what we do.”

The Umbenhauers, who retired from the Pottsville Area 
School District, signed on as Meals on Wheels volunteers 
in 2015. It was the first formal volunteer effort for the 
active pair, who like to fill their free time with long-
distance bike rides and camping trips.

“We started out pinch-hitting, and then they had a 
need in Tremont,” Bob explains. “We’ve been there ever 
since.”

As they complete their deliveries every Wednesday 
and Friday, Bob will go into one house, while Deb goes 
into another.

“I’m tall and will get 
something off a top shelf for 
someone who can’t reach it. 
A lot of these people are in 
walkers, using canes. They 
need help,” Bob says. “For the 
price of opening a cabinet, they are so appreciative.”

Deb admits their volunteer efforts help them as 
much as the clients they serve.

“There is a lady on our route that I look forward to 
seeing every time. We hug each other, and she sings a 
song,” she says. “It ends with a hug around the neck. ‘I 
love you,’ she says. I say, ‘I love you more.’”

Their willingness to go the extra mile has earned 
them the affection of their clients — something they 
willingly return.

“We’ve connected with a lot of people over the 
years. When they pass on, it hurts like losing a family 
member,” says Bob. “I’m not sure how some drivers 
just ring the bell and go. We can’t do that. We’re the 
welfare check making sure they’re okay. For us, it’s 
not just a job.”

“ When they pass on,
   it hurts like losing a
   family member. ”

Meals on Wheels volunteer
couple treats clients like family
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Cultivating
a generous community
The residents of Lutheran Home at Topton started 
a gardening community back in 2019. Since 
then, they have been growing fresh vegetables 
and tending to a thriving garden. Currently, 
there are 12 gardeners who work in the garden. 
They grow tomatoes, sweet potatoes, potatoes, 
lettuce, squash, peas, beans, broccoli, Swiss chard, 
celery, corn, beets, peppers, hot peppers, onions, 
cucumbers and, occasionally, some flowers. 

 Every Tuesday, deliveries of the produce are 
made to the local food pantry.

 Dick Miller, the coordinator of the community garden, says the 
garden brings personal fulfillment to everyone involved, which 
motivates them to plant and grow. He says, “The reason for gardening is 
the joy of getting our hands dirty and watching something come from it.”

 The garden is a perfect spot to relax. “Oh, I just love it!” Carole Fiori, 
the longest-term active gardener, said. “What can be better than putting 
seeds into the ground, and then watching them sprout and grow? To be 
there and see how nature works, how can you not believe?!”

 Carole, who has now been gardening for 20 years, enjoys the 
therapeutic effect of the atmosphere. She walks out to the garden from 
her house and spends a lot of time weeding. There, Carole relishes being 
in the center of this miracle of growth. “Sometimes, when I get out there 
and see her sitting on her gardening stool, she seems to be meditating 
on the wonder of it all as she pulls a few weeds or picks some beans, 
and sometimes [she] just loves to pass time in that space,” Dick said.

Working in the garden is also a social experience, where residents 
build friendships and share stories.  As Dick tells it, “There is so much 
satisfaction from being able to give back, and the most exciting part is 
watching something grow together.”

Growing food in a garden comes with challenges and unforgettable 
moments. “Sometimes, we have critters come along and food sometimes 
disappears, but like Carole says, we need to share!” Dick says.

According to Dick, the garden 
undergoes changes each year. 
The community always makes 
sure that new residents can take 
part in the gardening. “We send 
information across our campus 
about how much food we have 
donated, and more people get 
involved with what we’re doing,” 
he points out.

The residents of Lutheran Home at Topton (LHT) joined in 
a community garden and donate produce weekly to St. Paul’s 
UCC, Trexlertown, which Jim LeGates, who coordinates 
the donating part of the group’s activity, describes as “our 
mission to those in need.” They deliver the produce each 
Tuesday morning in time for the food pantry’s opening at 10 
a.m. The LHT Community Garden has been active for many 
years and currently has 11 gardeners who share 30 35-foot 
rows that they individually plant, cultivate and harvest.
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As a longtime member of the Knights of Columbus, Eric 
Edstrom sees his role as a member of the Benevolent Care 
Committee at Cumberland Crossings as a natural fit.

“It demonstrates true Christian values to support those 
who are less fortunate,” he said. “That is where our greatest 
motivation comes from.”

For more than six years, Eric has enjoyed reaching out 
to his neighbors at the Diakon continuing care retirement 

community in Carlisle, Pennsylvania, to ensure the 
continued care of those residents who have depleted their 
financial resources through circumstances beyond their 
control with the support of the Benevolent Care Fund.

“That is 
what the fund 
is there for,” 
he explained. 
“It is all kept in 
confidence to 
protect the individual receiving the benefit.”

Every year around Easter and Christmas, committee 
members reach out to neighbors through door-to-
door solicitations following a notice in the bulletin 
that announces the dates of the upcoming campaign. 
During their meetings, they share details about the fund, 
leaving behind a coffee cup or flower as a sign of their 
appreciation. 

“I take pride in being able to call or ring a neighbor’s 
bell to say I’m here,” Eric said. “It has always been a very 
easy thing for me to meet people in my circle, either as 
neighbors or in the dining room.”

The committee had its strongest response to the 
campaign in 2019, when it raised more than $41,000. But, 
since the start of the pandemic, donations have struggled 
to return to that point.

“Our activity greatly diminished [during the height of the 
pandemic],” Eric said. “People didn’t want strangers in their 
homes. It was difficult to communicate with a mask on your 
face.”

Eric and his fellow committee members are hoping that, 
despite the lingering effects of the pandemic, they will 
receive a warm welcome from their fellow residents as they 
look forward to the coming campaign.

“We try our best to inform people that, should they 
need benefit from the Benevolent Care Fund, they would 
be given proper consideration. We, who are fortunate 
enough to support the fund to whatever degree we can, 
should be thankful that we have that opportunity,” he said. 
“At the same time, we assure people that as long as the 
committee and the wherewithal of Diakon exist, they will 
never go without a place to live.”

Benevolent Care Committee member
is motivated to help the less fortunate
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“ It demonstrates true 
Christian values to support 
those who are less fortunate. ”

Eric Edstrom



Pictured above, left to right, Cumberland Crossings Benevolent Care Committee: Nicole Rohrbach, Luther Crest executive director; Cindy Bonney, VP of sales & marketing 
for Diakon Senior Living; Shari VanderGast, Diakon executive vice president & chief operating officer; Linda Moyer, Greenwood Premier Club member; Maurice Gaukler, 
president of Luther Crest Resident Association; Scott Habecker, Diakon president/CEO; Matt Petrauskas, Diakon corporate director of sales training & support; Mary Louise 
Drosdak, Luther Crest sales & marketing manager; Lori Lubinensky-Ritter, Luther Crest move-in coordinator; and Donna Kuschner, Luther Crest sales & marketing manager.
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With approximately 250 current residents, future residents 
and Luther Crest staff watching, a group of Diakon 
executives, the president of the Luther Crest resident 
association, the Luther Crest sales team and one of the first 
new residents of the Greenwood expansion tossed shovelfuls 
of dirt to symbolize the start of the project, construction on 
which will begin in a few weeks. The Rev. Fady Lous, chaplain 
at Luther Crest, offered the invocation and blessing for the 
ceremony, and The Rev. Nelson Quinones of the Lehigh 
Mission District offered the benediction. Following the 
ceremony, stations were set up throughout the commons and 
dining areas to showcase specialty food items prepared by 
the Luther Crest culinary staff.

“Luther Crest is truly the family you get to choose, and I’m 
so excited to watch our family grow,” shared Nicole Rohrbach, 
NHA, PCHA, executive director at Luther Crest, in her 
remarks at the ceremony.

The Continuing Care Retirement Community, 
located at 800 Hausman Road, is building 71 spacious 
independent living apartments, as well as renovating the 
dining and interior common areas. The community also 
offers skilled nursing, memory care and personal care 
services.

The new apartments will incorporate open floor plans 
ranging from 920 to 1,900 square feet of living space. The 
one- and two-bedroom options include high ceilings, large 
balconies and modern kitchens and bathrooms. The dining 
renovations and expansion will consist of traditional 
dining options, a teaching kitchen, exhibition area, bistro, 
bar/tavern and more.

“The Greenwood expansion as well as our other 
planned renovations to Luther Crest are an opportunity 
to make an already-great community even better,” 

Luther Crest residents and Diakon staff broke ground August 23, 2022, for
a new development of senior living apartments, called Greenwood, on the
Allentown campus.

Break ing
Ground
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Mr. Richard H. Asendorf
The Rev. & Mrs. Paul Baranek
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The Rev. William A. Fluck
Mabel Foellner
Robert B. Franke
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Gamber
Linda M. Gatchel*
Mary L. Gerhard
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Gift

Mr. & Mrs. John W. Good*
Gloria L. Grimes
Glen R. Grove
The Rev. & Mrs. George W. Grubb
Hiroko Gundersen
Edward P. Hager
Susan E. Hall
Richard M. Hamler
David P. Handwerk* & Althea 

Handwerk
Pearl K. Haring
Mr.* & Mrs. George E. Hartranft
Mary Hoffman
The Rev. & Mrs. Laurence G. Horn
Shirley M. Horowitz
Geraldine A. Houp*
Mr. Hugh E. Hughes
Mr. & Mrs.* I. R. Humbert
The Rev. Dianne Kareha
Ruth Ann Karper
Mary E. Keller
Harry* & Ruth M. Kemp
Jane R. Kiscadden*
Mrs. Irene Knabb
Ralph J. Kneeream
Susan Krings
Ms. Nellie Lack
The Rev. Dr.* & Mrs. George M. 

Landes
John* & Marianne Leh
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Leh, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Albert A. Lewis
Mrs. Shirley Lewis
Richard & Rita Long
Marian L. Major
Elsie Matthiesen
Catharine E. Mayer
Eleanor T. McClelland
Daun & Mary Jo McKee
Lillian I. McMenamin
The Rev. Cheryl Meinschein
Helen M. Melick
Virginia G. Miles & Sarah K. Fershee
Philip D. Miller
Louis R. & Darla Molnar
Mr.* & Mrs. John W. Moser
Vergie L. Nace*
Martin R. Natter

The Rev. William E. Osman & The Rev. 
Elisa A. Osman

Edwin G. Pfursich, III
Mitch & Jami Possinger
Dora J. Randall
Ruth E. Rayna
Mrs. William Rehm
Dr. & Mrs. William H. Reifsnyder
Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Richard
Mr. & Mrs.* Walter L. Riggin, Jr.
Mrs. Mary S. Rim
Jean A. Russ
Marion A. Sacawa
Mildred L. Salvaterra
Virginia O. Schlechter
Mr. & Mrs. Carl A. Schlegel
The Rev. & Mrs.* Carl R. Schmoyer
Mrs. Paul Schoeneman
Kathryn M. Schrader
David & Sara Schrum
Jennifer Schultz
Della F. Schulz
Glenn R. & Norine N. Shafer
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Sheetz

Franklin & Joan M. Sherman
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel H. Shirey
Mrs. Joan B. Shope
Jean L. Sidoroff
Karen M. Slama
Mrs. Charlotte M. Staton*
Joan, Janet & Dr. Robert* Stegner
Lester Steiger
Myra L. Toomey
The Rev.* & Mrs. Wilson Touhsaent
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Webber
June S. Wentz*
William N. West, IV*
Mr. Lewis D. Wetzel
David Wiest
Lt. Col. Robert Williams
The Rev. James H. Wolford
Nancy L. Wright
Mr. & Mrs. Ricky Yeager
Ruth E. Youse
Ernest Ziegler
Merritt & Jane Zimmerman	

*Denotes Deceased Member
IMO-in memory of 

Diakon Celebrates our 1868 Legacy Society Members

Diakon’s 1868 Legacy Society recognizes our friends 
whose generous gifts support Diakon’s many programs and 
senior living communities through the creation of planned 
gifts during their lifetime or through their estate.

The Legacy Society was formed as a lasting thank-you to all of those who have 
contributed to Diakon or who have made plans to do so in the future.

Membership in the Legacy Society is in perpetuity and is available to 
individuals who have provided for Diakon by:

•  including Diakon in a charitable estate plan or will
•  making a life-income gift with Diakon at least a
	 51% beneficiary
•  establishing a charitable trust benefiting Diakon
•  providing a gift to Diakon through a retirement plan
•  naming Diakon as a beneficiary or owner of a life 
	 insurance policy.

This published list includes all active Legacy Society members. A complete list 
of all Legacy Society members, who number more than 900, is available on the 
Diakon website.

Diakon is most grateful and appreciative for these generous benefactors.

DIAKON DONOR REPORT
PARTNER . INVEST . SUPPORT

2021

Bottom Left Cumberland Crossings residents – Connie McDermond, Eric Edstrom, Nancy 
and Sam Waldrop, Beverly DuVal. Top left – Brad Weiser, Sally McClintock, Wendy 
Richwine, Cara Rhone, Scott Habecker

Every year Diakon’s need 
for benevolent-care funding 

increases. We appreciate your 
generosity in helping us to 

bridge this gap. Your gifts help 
us to serve our most vulnerable 

children, families and older 
adults. Thank you and God bless.
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   Foundation	
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Mr. and Mrs. Jarrod E. Leo	
The Rev. and Mrs. Richard A. Miller	
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Mr. William L. Reed, Jr.		
Mr. and Mrs. David Renninger		
Ms. Lynsey W. Riley	

Mrs. Gale S. Schlechter	
Mrs. Mary Ann Spengler	
Mr. Ezra A. Wenner	
Mr. and Mrs. Peter D. Wolfe	
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($1,000 - $2,499 )
Mr. and Mrs. Rowland L. Albert	
The Rev. Marian K. Anderson	
Mrs. Gladys A. Barclay	
Mr. Robert F. Benedict	
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Bielen	
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick H. Bigelow	
Ms. Cynthia W. Bonney	
Mr. John A. Boyer	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Bozzelli	
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Brown	
Mr. and Mrs. Willis R. Buehrle - 
   through Fidelity Charitable
   Gift Fund	
Mr. Steven P. Buterbaugh	
Mr. & Mrs. Emried D. Cole, Jr., - 
   through Fidelity Charitable Gift
   Fund	
Ms. Kimberly L. Cooley	
Mrs. Lynn C. Cronomiz	
Mr. Rudolph B. DeFrance	
Charles and Alma Diehl Family
   Fund - through York Co. Community
   Foundation	
Ms. Beverly H. DuVal	
Ms. Lisa A. Elhajj	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Essl, Jr.	
Ms. Barbara E. Feege	
Mrs. Hiroko Gundersen	
Mr. Michael Harter	
Mr. and Mrs. Lamar G. Hartline	
Ms. Lynda B. Heist	
Mr. Eric D. Henderson	
Mr. & Mrs. Nels Hendrickson - through
   Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund	
Mr. and Mrs. David D. Hoffman	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul D. Horger	
The Rev. and Mrs. Laurence G.
   Horn	
Mrs. Lorraine S. Horn	
Mr. Douglas E. Hough	
Mr. George K. Ikeda	
The Rev. Dianne S. Kareha - 
   through Presbyterian Foundation	
Mr. and Mrs. Clark R. Kelly	
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick L. Kleinhenz	
The Rev. Laura L. Klick	
Mr. Peter Knudsen	
Mrs. Joanne C. Koch	
Mrs. Ruth S. Lee	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Leh, Jr.	
Mr. Michael Lehman	
Ms. Joyce A. Long	
Mrs. Judith Loringer	
Family of Catherine M. May	
Virginia G. Miles and Sarah K. 
   Fershee	
The Rev. Wayne C. Muthler	
Ms. Mary Rose Neff	
Mr. John S. Olkowski		
Ms. Caren A. Otis	

Mr. Russell W. Price, II	
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Pullin, Jr.	
Mrs. Jennifer D. Rautzhan
Ms. Dawn Rhodes and Ms. Joanne
   Santini - through Exelon
   Corporation	
Mrs. Sandra R. Richard	
Dr. and Mrs. Max L. Robbins	
Mr. and Mrs. Kermit E. Roth	
Ms. Laurie A. Saltzgiver	
Ms. Susan T. Schellenberg	
Ms. Jennifer R. Schlegel	
Dr. and Mrs. James S. Shirk	
Mr. and Mrs. Brenden Slifer	
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Sorley	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Stone	
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Ungerman	
Ms. Lisa H. Webster	
Ms. Rebecca A. Young	
Ms. Susan B. Xander	
Nancy L. Zerbe	 	

	Neighbor 
($500 - $999)
Ms. Mary Jane Adams	
Mr. George Ahart, Jr.	
Mr. Jonathan D. Andrews - 
   through UW Capital Region	
Ashway Family Endowment Fund -
   through Grace Lutheran Church	
Mrs. Georgia W. Baldrige	
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Barrett	
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Bolen	
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Bowen	
Dr. Paul McCusker and Rebecca 
   A. Brown-McCusker	
Mr. Edward V. Burns	
Mr. Byron K. Butcher	
The Rev. and Mrs. Gordon Camp	
Ms. JoAnn Campbell	
Mr. Michael J. Caverly - through 
   UW Greater Lehigh Valley	
Mrs. Georgia C. Connelly	
Ms. Diane K. Conneman	
Daniel G. Ebbert Charitable Fund -
   through Berks Co. Community
   Foundation
Mr. Walter R. Davis, II	
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Derr	
MaryEllen and Kevin Dickey	
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Doherty - 
   through Schwab Charitable Fund	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Egan	
Mrs. Caroline F. Eichner	
Ms. Linda D. Elliott	
Dr. Dillard Elmore	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph R. Falcone	
The Rev. William A. Fluck	
Ms. Mary E. Ford	
Mr. Joel G. Garrison - through First
   Community Partnership of PA	
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Good	
Mr. and Mrs. Earl W. Guinther	
Ms. Susan E. Hall	
Mr. and Mrs. J. Frederick Hiehle -
   through Schwab Charitable Fund		
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Hoover		
Mr. and Mrs. David V. Intini	

Mr. and Mrs. John P. Irwin	
Mr. Michael C. Irwin	
Mr. and Mrs. Lester R. Isbrandt	
The Jonas Daniel and Helen Laura 

Moyer Fund - through inFaith 
Community Foundation	

Mr. Shane Jones	
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Kintsfather	
Mr. Jeff Kirkpatrick	
Mr. and Mrs. Maynard R. Koplin	
The Rev. Colleen G. Kristula	
Ms. Janine L. Lamberton	
Mr. and Mrs. James A. LeGates	
Mrs. Kathleen A. Leigh	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. LeVene	
Dr. and Mrs. Albert A. Lewis	
Dr. and Mrs. Richard F. Luley	
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. Madeira	
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Madle	
Bishop Emeritus and Mrs. A. Donald 
   Main	
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Mantell	
Ms. Joanna E. Matos	
Dr. and Mrs. Noel L. Melhorn	
Ms. Patricia Menow	
Mr. Philip D. Miller	
Dr. and Mrs. Wallace P. Murdoch	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Musser	
Ms. Theresa M. Neiderer	
Mrs. Anne C. Olson	
Ms. Nancy J. Orr	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth E. Patrick	
Mr. and Mrs. Mark T. Pile	
Mr. Charles R. Quandt, Jr.	
Mrs. Mary A. Raymond	
Mrs. Joyce C. Riche	
Ms. Susan M. Riesmeyer	
Mrs. Kathleen J. Roach	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Roth	
Mrs. Sylvia R. Roth	
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Sentz	
Mr. Glenn R. Shafer	
Mrs. Norine N. Shafer	
Siblings of Betty L. Shiflett	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Simons	
Mrs. Cynthia H. Skelton	
The Rev. and Mrs. Joseph E. Skillman
The Rev. John R. Spangler and 
   The Rev. Maria E. Spangler	
Mr. and Mrs. Todd R. Starbuck	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Stathos - 

through Fidelity Charitable Gift 
Fund	

Dr. and Ms. Neil S. Stewart	
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Stoffregen, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Storey	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth B. Taylor	
The Rev. and Mrs. Stanley R. Trout	
Mr. and Mrs. Fred M. Tyson	
Ms. Carin Vella	
Ms. Kathy A. Von Spreckelsen	
Mr. and Mrs. Sam D. Waldrop, Jr.	
Ms. Jean M. Wassel	
Ms. Ann M. Weatherill	
Ms. Helen D. Wernlund	
Mrs. Karen J. Wood	

We invite you to be 
part of the Many Hands 
One Heart Society—
exceptional people who 
share their compassion 
and generosity with those 
in need. The following 
list represents gifts made 
during 2021. Thank you 
for your support!

Diakon Celebrates our Many Hands. One Heart. Society Members  
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Supporter 
($100 - $499)
Dr. and Mrs. Hanley Abramson	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Achenbach	
Ms. Helen L. Adair	
Mr. and Mrs. Don C. Adams	
Mrs. Dora M. Addams	
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Allenberg	
Ms. Erica Altomare	
Mr. Robert Ammend and 
   Ms. Elaine Richards	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey R. Angle	
Mr. and Mrs. David Angst, Sr.	
Ms. Kristie L. Antalosky and Family	
Mr. and Mrs. Hans R. Augenstein	
Mr. Edward H. Aurand	
Ms. Margarete E. Azemar	
Ms. Fayrouz M. Azer	
Mrs. Marianne Bahmann	
Ms. Anita J. Baly	
Ms. Allison A. Barno	
Ms. Amy Barto	
Ms. Jody Bashore	
Mrs. Barbara A. Basom	
Mr. and Mrs. Harold A. Batdorf	
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Bates	
Mr. and Mrs. Larry L. Baudoin	
Mrs. Joan B. Baumer	
Ms. Annie Beck	
Mrs. Louise A. Becker	
Mrs. Phyllis J. Becker	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Beckner	
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Benjey - 
   through UW Carlisle and
   Cumberland County	
Mr. Craig Berry	
Mr. Matthew Bilger	
Ms. Penny L. Blakeman	
Ms. Ashley Blucher	
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Blyler	
Mrs. Geraldine D. Boll	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Boone	
Mr. David D. Borland	
Mr. Sean Borsey	
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Bower	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Bowes	
Ms. Marie E. Boyer	
Ms. Michele Boyle	
Ms. Jill A. Brader - through UW
   Greater Lehigh Valley	
Ms. Sarah D. Bradley	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Brandt	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Brecht	
Ms. Taylor M. Brnik	
Ms. Gina Brown	
Mrs. Norma R. Brubaker	
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Buchholtz	
Ms. Janet M. Buckley	
Ms. Diane E. Calaway	
Ms. Kathleen Callahan	
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Cameron	
Ms. Linda Carroll	
Mr. Robert L. Casselberry	
Mr. and Mrs. Clark D. Caughey	
Ms. Susan H. Champ	
Ms. Virginia A. Ciotola	
The Rev. and Mrs. Crea M. Clark		
Ms. Helen T. Clausen	

Mr. Eric Cline	
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur P. Clough	
Mr. David L. Clough	
Mrs. Barbara H. Coates	
Col. (Ret) and Mrs. Ashby F. Collins	
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Cook	
Ms. Lynda A. Cook	
Family of Dorothy Cooke	
The Rev. Michael Cooper White	
Mrs. Janet K. Coringrato	
Ms. Kelly Costanza	
Ms. Jean Coughlin	
Ms. Julie F. Craft	
Mr. Brant Curtis	
Ms. Kimberlee Curtis	
Mr. Steven L. Daniels	
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Davco, Jr.	
Ms. Lydia J. Davis	
Mr. Preston L. Davis	
Mrs. Shirley H. Davis	
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy W. Davis	
Ms. Joan M. Dawson	
Ms. Lauren E. Day	
The Rev. John J. Deisinger	
Ms. Kimberly Deiter James	
Mrs. Alice M. Delp	
Ms. Marjorie L. Dennis	
Ms. Jessica N. Derk	
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Derr	
Mr. Malcolm Dickerson	
Family of William E. Diehl	
Ms. Brenda Dillman	
Ms. Janet W. Doherty	
Ms. Mary Jane Doney	
Mrs. Hazel S. Dorney	
Mr. and Mrs. Francis E. Dougherty	
Ms. Janice P. Dovan	
Ms. Ann M. R. Downey	
Ms. Charlotte Dudek	
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Dunbar	
Mr. Gary M. Dwyer	
Ms. Darla Eager	
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis L. Eckman	
The Rev. and Mrs. Guy S. Edmiston	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen L. Edmiston	
Mr. Joseph E. Edstrom	
Mr. James D. Edwards	
Ms. Virginia D. Ehr	
Mr. George R. Eichler	
Mr. and Mrs. Victor V. B. Engel	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Erdman	
Ms. Jennifer Ermilio	
Family of Elizabeth Essick	
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Evans	
Mrs. Mary E. Everett	
Mr. John P. Facelo - through Exelon
   Corporation	
Ms. Wanda D. Farley	
Mr. and Mrs. Harry C. Faucett	
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Faust	
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg M. Feinberg	
Lt. Col. and Mrs. Roland D. Fenton	
Mrs. Irene K. Fielding	
Mrs. Carole J. Fiori	
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew D. Fiscus	
Mr. and Mrs. Craig L. Fisher	
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn A. Fisher		
The Rev. and Mrs. Frederick S. Foerster
Ms. Elizabeth A. Fones	

Mr. Victor E. Foose	
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Forcier	
The Rev. and Mrs. Allen L. Forsman	
Mr. and Mrs. Mark D. Fortney	
Ms. Joanne K. Frantz	
Mr. and Mrs. Roger C. Frantz	
Dr. Matthew D. Freedman	
Mr. David W. Freudig	
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Frey	
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Fulton	
The Funk Family	
The Gasdaska Family	
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne B. Gaver	
Ms. Lauren E. Gazonas	
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Geiling	
Mr. James T. Geist, Jr.	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Geyer	
The Rev. and Mrs. Hartland H. 

Gifford	
The Rev. and Mrs. C. David D. 

Godshall	
Ms. Debra A. Gogno
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Goodman	
Ms. Sharon Gordon	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Grabey	
Ms. Jessica Greiss	
Ms. Mary J. Grimm	
Ms. Amy Gruber	
Mr. Carl A. Guerriero	
Mr. Jeffrey S. Gumpert	
Mr. and Mrs. George C. Gundrum	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Haas	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Haberern	
Ms. Julia Hair	
Mr. and Mrs. Donald A. Hall	
Mr. Terry V. Haller	
Ms. Judith L. Hans	
Ms. Holly Harbold - through UW 

Capital Region	
Mr. Richard Harry	
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Hartman	
Mr. and Mrs. Philip A. Hartranft, Jr.	
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Hartshorne	
Ms. Jean M. Hase - through Employee 

Charitable Org. Northrop 
Gruman	

Mr. Donald G. Haulman	
Ms. Sharon D. Havice	
The Rev. Chad A. Hebrink
Ms. Beverly Heckart	
Mrs. Mary Ellen G. Heckman	
Ms. Sherry Heckman	
Mr. Dennis S. Heller - through UW 

Greater Lehigh Valley	
Ms. Joan E. Heller	
Mr. and Bishop Sherman Hendrix	
Mr. Jason Henry
Mrs. Ruth L. Hensinger
Ms. Debbie A. Herb	
Mr. Ted Herold - through UW 
   Capital Region	
Dr. Paul L. Herring	
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Hershberger
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Hetherington
Mrs. Janet I. Hetrick	
Ms. Doris N. Hilbert	
Ms. Karen Hinrichs
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Hoekstra
Ms. Carol S. Hoffman

Mr. John C. Holland	
Mr. Raymond Holloway	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. House	
Ms. Abby R. Housel	
Dr. Carrie A. Hufnal	
Mr. K. David Hulteng	
Ms. Enid L. Ikeda	
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur E. Imdorf	
Ms. Brandy Ingargiola	
Mr. David Irvin	
Mrs. Shirley F. Jackson	
Mr. John W. Jeffrey	
Dr. and Mrs. William H. Jennings	
Mr. and Mrs. David Johnson	
Mr. and Mrs. James Johnson	
Ms. Sandra C. Jones	
Ms. Robin A. Kane	
Mrs. Patricia G. Kasunic
Mr. and Mrs. Donald L. Kauffman	
Dr. Marion Kayhart	
Ms. Kyoko Kazahaya	
Mr. Harold M. Keen	
Ms. Betty Keener	
Mr. George H. Keil	
Ms. Mary Jane Keller	
Ms. Shannon Kidd	
Dr. Kyu S. Kim	
Dr. and Dr. Daniel B. Kimball, Jr.	
Ms. Melissa L. Kindall	
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan W. King	
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Kirner	
The Rev. and Mrs. David N. Kistler	
Mrs. Wilma A. Kleintop	
Ms. Margaret H. Klick	
Ms. June M. Klieber	
Mrs. Nancy L. Kline	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Knable	
Ms. Anne P. Knecht	
Dr. Ralph J. Kneeream	
Mr. and Mrs. Lynn E. Knepp	
Ms. Martha Knox	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Kobus	
Ms. Paula Kocen	
Mr. James G. Kondravy	
Ms. Michelle A. Koontz	
Ms. Bertha Kramer
Mrs. Madeline M. Kramer	
Dr. and Mrs. Lee A. Kreidler	
Family of Mary Kriczky	
The Rev. Roxanne M. Kringle
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick H. Krommes	
Mrs. Nancy L. Kulp	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Kuntz	
Mr. Eric Kutteroff
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick E. Kutteroff	
Mr. Mark Kutteroff	
Mr. Ronald E. Kyle	
Mrs. Bernice B. Landis	
Ms. Amilyn K. Lanning - through Benevity 

Community Impact Fund	
Mr. Thomas Lanyi	
Mr. Gary F. Larkin
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond T. Laubach	
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Lawhorn	
Mrs. Marianne C. Leh	
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Lennon	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Levengood 
   and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Libhart	
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Mr. and Mrs. Walter G. Lieberman	
Mrs. Barbara G. Lillich
Mrs. Dawn K. Limes
Mr. Richard L. Lingle
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Linton
Mr. and Mrs. Greg D. Lohrman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Long
Zhiwen Lu
Mr. Damien C. Lyter
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Mackin
Bob, Sally and Patrick Madden
Ms. Helen Madea
Ms. Paula Marchant Anderson
Mrs. Jeanne M. Mathias
Mr. and Mrs. Frank A. Mattes
Ms. Eleanor K. Matyus
Mr. and Mrs. Larry L. Maurer
Mr. and Mrs. John McClellan
Ms. Tammy A. McCrae
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. 
   McDermond, Jr.
Ms. Tammy McGlone
Ms. Katherine E. McVay
Ms. Ashley Mentzer
Mr. Jabreel A. Michael
The Rev. and Mrs. Carl E. Miller
Ms. Nancy C. Miller
Neighbors of Alma E. Miller
Dr. and Mrs. Steven C. Miller	
Dr. and Mrs. William S. Miller
The Rev. John P. Minnich
Mr. John P. Minor
The Rev. and Mrs. Joseph Molnar, III
Mr. and Mrs. Louis R. Molnar
Mr. William F. Mooney, III
Mr. and Mrs. Blake D. Morant
Mrs. Ruth C. Moyer
Mrs. Barbara C. Mumbauer
Mrs. Jeanne C. Myers
Mr. and Mrs. Albert J. Nacinovich
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce S. Nielsen
Mr. Robert C. Nilson
The Nolf-Unger Fund - through Berks 

Co. Community Foundation
Attorney Linda S. Noonan
Ms. Roseanna Norman
Ms. Jennifer K. Normand
Mr. Mark Nornhold
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Nystrom
The Rev. Royal L. Olson and The Rev. 

Grace C. Olson
Mrs. Darlene G. Orr
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin O’Toole
Ms. Joan L. Owen
Ms. Claudia Pankowski - through UW 

Greater Lehigh Valley	
Mrs. Barbara R. Pak
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Palmer, III
Mr. and Mrs. Dean N. Paul
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence F. Percival, III
Ms. Amanda Peters
Mr. Matthew J. Petrauskas
Ms. Daris A. Phillips
Mrs. Mary S. Phillips
Mr. Joseph F. Pickering
Mrs. Rosalie A. Piede
The Rev. Robert C. Pike
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Piper, Jr.
Ms. Gina M. Poland

Ms. Sandra K. Powley
Mr. and Mrs. Burton J. Price
Ms. Lucinda S. Priess
Ms. Linda R. Prueter
Ms. Lissette Quinones
Mr. and Mrs. Guillermo I. Racines
Ms. Sandra M. Ramsey
Mr. Dennis A. Ranck
Ms. Sharon L. Reed
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Reid
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Reigle
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Reilly
Mr. Michael T. Rice
Mr. George G. Richards, Jr.
Mr. Barry Richardson
Mr. Nate Riedy
Mrs. Nancy L. Ritzman
Mrs. Linda R. Rohrbach
Ms. Sandra L. Rostkowski
Ms. Carol Roth
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Roth
Dr. Clifford T. Rotz
Ms. Lydia M. Ruhe
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick G. Rummel
Ms. Jean A. Russ
Family of Marie A. Russell
S&C McKeehan Family Charitable 

Fund - through inFaith Community 
Foundation	

Ms. Margaret S. Samois
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest L. Schaffer
Ms. Elizabeth S. Schaub - through 

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund and 
Cybergrants

Mr. and Mrs. Winfrid O. Schellin
Mrs. Jean O. Schiffert
Mr. and Mrs. Carl A. Schlegel
Mr. Harry D. Schmoltze
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin F. Schrader
Mr. and Mrs. Axel Schuette
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Schuette
Ms. Bernadette S. Schumaker
Mr. and Mrs. Donald C. Seagreaves	
Mr. Michael Seagreaves
Ms. Rachell Seifert
Mr. John P. Servis, Esq.
Ms. Ruth L. Sevart
Mr. David L. Shively
The Rev. and Mrs. Deane S. Shively
Mr. and Mrs. V. Brian Shook	
Mrs. Dale R. Shreeves
Mrs. Jean L. Sidoroff
Mr. Gary O. Siegel
Mrs. Betty I. Silfies
The Rev. and Mrs. Donald C. Simmons
Ms. Patricia H. Singley
Mrs. Helen Skawski
Ms. Kathleen Smarilli
Mr. Donald C. Smith
Mr. Edmond Smith
Mr. Joshua Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip N. Smith
Mr. Rodney L. Smith
The Rev. Rosalie N. Smith
Ms. Elaine S. Snyder
Mrs. Faith Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome J. Sodus
Mr. Steffen Sommers and Family	
Ms. Kyle A. Speck

Ms. Stephanie Spurgeon
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Stackhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Frank S. Stanley
Ms. Melissa Stanton
Mr. and Mrs. J. Donald Steele, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Steinmetz
Ms. Willa S. Stephens
Mrs. Dean P. Stevenson
Mr. and Mrs. Roberts G. Stevenson, Jr.
Ms. Zelda G. Stewart
Ms. Heather Storey
Ms. Lynn Storey
Ms. Katrina K. Straker
Ms. Katherine J. Strong
Ms. Patricia E. Styer
Family of Romaine Sunday
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Swanger III
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Tallman
Ms. Carol R. A. Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. George J. Taylor
Family of Marguerite Thomas
Ms. Tori Thomas
Mrs. Louise H. Timbrell
The Rev. and Mrs. Roger E. Timm
Ms. Lisa D. Titus
Mr. and Mrs. James Toolan
Mrs. Margaret A. Torpy
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis A. Trout
Ms. Joanne B. Tully
Mrs. Lorraine M. Upperman
Mr. Gerald E. Utt
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Wagman

Ms. Amanda Wagner
Ms. Susan E. Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. Duane S. Walborn
Miss Beverly A. Walp
Ms. Connie M. Weaver
Ms. Katherine Weaver
Dr. Jesse A. Weigel
Family of Marilyn Weikel
Mr. Bradford Weiser
Mrs. Irene D. Wenner
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Werley
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Weslosky
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Wessner
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua E. Wheeler
Ms. Ebony Wilford
Ms. Bernardine G. Willard
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony R. Williams
Ms. Taeko Y. Williamson
Mr. John M. Wilson
The Rev. and Mrs. Mark A. Wimmer
Mrs. Joan A. Wink
Mr. Timothy Wolford
Mr. Thomas W. Woodford
Ms. Kuntumi S. Wright
Mrs. Lois D. Xander
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Yarrison
Mr. Lawrence T. Yeo
Ms. Mary A. Yohn
Ms. Ruth E. Youse
Mrs. Loretta Zienkiewicz
Mr. and Mrs. Allen J. Zimmerman		 	

*Denotes Deceased Member

Alexander Stewart, M.D. Foundation
AmeriCorps Seniors

Capital Area Behavioral Health Collaborative
Chesapeake Bay Trust

Dave Thomas Foundation for Adoption
Highmark Blue Shield

Julius & Katheryn Hommer Foundation
Kenneth Bankert Foundation
Keystone Savings Foundation
Lehigh Valley Road Runners

Nolf-Unger Fund
Nordson Corporation Foundation

Partnership for Better Health
Pennsylvania Commission on Crime and Delinquency

Pennsylvania Department of Health and Human Services
Pike County Commissioners

Statewide Permanency and Adoption Network (SWAN)
The Donald B. & Dorothy L. Stabler Foundation

Truist Foundation
Two Rivers Health and Wellness Foundation

United States Department of Agriculture
Women’s 5k Classic

York County Community Foundation

2021 Grant Funders
Total grants received: $568,277.54
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Anonymous	
Aardvark Sports Shop	

Bethlehem, PA
Alexander Stewart, M.D. Foundation	

Philadelphia, PA
Allegheny United Church of Christ	

Mohnton, PA
Amazon Smile	
AmeriCorps Seniors	

Washington, DC
Beaver Lutheran Church	

Beavertown, PA
Belyea Company	

Easton, PA
Benevity Community Impact Fund	

Hudson, OH
Berks County Community Foundation	

Reading, PA
Bethany Evangelical Lutheran Church	

Montoursville, PA
Boscov’s Fund Raiser - Friends Helping 

Friends	

Bubb’s Plumbing & Electrical, LLC	
Mc Clure, PA

Buckeye Partners LP	
Breinigsville, PA

Capital Area Behavioral Health 
Collaborative	
Harrisburg, PA

Capital Women’s Care LLC	
Fulton, MD

Central Insurers Group, Inc.	
Lewistown, PA

Central Pennsylvania Food Bank	
Harrisburg, PA

Centro Hispano Daniel Torres, Inc.	
Reading, PA

Charles W. Grimm Construction, Inc.	
Waymart, PA

Chesapeake Bay Trust	
Annapolis, MD

Chestnut Grove Lutheran Church	
York Springs, PA

Christ Church - United Church of 
Christ	

Hegins, PA
Christ Lutheran Church	

Duncannon, PA
Christ Lutheran Church	

Elizabethtown, PA
Christ Lutheran Church	

Harleysville, PA
Christ Lutheran Church	

Mahanoy City, PA
Christ Lutheran Church	

Upper Darby, PA
Christ United Lutheran Church - 

Women of ELCA	
Ashland, PA

Christ United Lutheran Church	
Catawissa, PA

Chubb Charitable Foundation	
Philadelphia, PA

Circle 5 of Trinity Lutheran Church	
Pottsville, PA

Community Aid, Inc.	
Mechanicsburg, PA

Cosmetic and Family Dentistry of 
Perkasie, P.C.	
Perkasie, PA

Cottage Memorial Fund	
Lewisburg, PA

County of Berks	
Reading, PA

Creative Plantscapes, Inc.	
Lewisburg, PA

Cumberland Crossings	
Carlisle, PA

Cumberland Crossings Aquatic Exercise 
Class	
Carlisle, PA

Cumberland Crossings Auxiliary	
Carlisle, PA

Cumberland Crossings Residents’ 
Association	
Carlisle, PA

Cybergrants	
Andover, MA

Dave Gutelius Excavating, Inc.	
Mifflinburg, PA

Dave Thomas Foundation for Adoption	
Dublin, OH

Delaware Maryland Synod of the ELCA	
Baltimore, MD

Diakon Community Services for Seniors	
Pottsville, PA

Diamond Credit Union	
Pottstown, PA

Duggan & Marcon, Inc.	
Allentown, PA

Edmiston’s Construction, LLC	
Beaver Springs, PA

Edwards Business Systems	
Wyomissing, PA

Employees Charity Organization of 
Northrop Grumman	
Redondo Beach, CA

Enterprise Fleet Management	
Harrisburg, PA

Exelon Corporation	
Andover, MA

Exit Row Solutions, Inc.	
Chico, CA

Faith Lutheran Church	
Whitehall, PA

Faulkner Subaru West Shore	
Mechanicsburg, PA

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund	
Cincinnati, OH

First Capital Federal Credit Union’s 
Main Line	
York, PA

First Community Foundation 
Partnership of Pennsylvania	
Williamsport, PA

Franco Psychological Associates, PC	
Carlisle, PA

Girls on the Run International	
Charlotte, NC

Girls on the Run Pocono	
Stroudsburg, PA

Give Local York	
York, PA

Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church	
Camp Hill, PA

Business Organizations

Benevolent Care
A shared commitment to serve those with
limited resources
Diakon maintains a more-than-150-year tradition of care for people of 
all ages, especially those with limited financial resources. In 2021, Diakon 
provided nearly $1.7 million monthly in uncompensated care. Those funds 
underwrote services in the following ways:

*Consists of actual costs to operate in excess of Medical Assistance reimbursement for skilled 
nursing care, and benevolent care provided to those primarily in personal care (assisted living in 
Maryland) who have exhausted their financial resources but for whom Diakon continues to care.

Diakon Senior Living Services*	 $	18,938,122 

Diakon Child, Family & Community Ministries	 $	 864,555

                                                          Total	 $	 19,802,677
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Grace Lutheran Church	
Baltimore, MD

Grace Lutheran Church	
Macungie, PA

Grace Lutheran Church	
Topton, PA

Greater Lehigh Valley Realtors	
Bethlehem, PA

Griffin Holdings Group LLC	
Reading, PA

Friedens Lutheran Church Women	
Hegins, PA

Hawley Rotary Club	
Hawley, PA

Healthworks, Inc.	
Douglassville, PA

Heidelberg Lutheran Church	
Slatington, PA

Highmark Blue Shield	
Camp Hill, PA

Honesdale National Bank	
Honesdale, PA

Immanuel Lutheran Church Vacation 
Bible School	
Norwood, PA

Insurance Auto Auctions	
Westchester, IL

Jerusalem Lutheran Church	
Baltimore, MD

Jerusalem of Western Salisbury 
Church	
Allentown, PA

Jill Helmer Consulting, Inc.	
Emmaus, PA

Julius & Katheryn Hommer 
Foundation	
Brodheadsville, PA

Junior League of the Lehigh Valley	
Bethlehem, PA

Kenneth Bankert Foundation	
Camp Hill, PA

Keystone Savings Foundation	
Bethlehem, PA

L. R. Webber Associates	
Hollidaysburg, PA

Legal & General America, Inc.	
Frederick, MD

Lehigh Valley Community Foundation	
Allentown, PA

Lehigh Valley Road Runners	
Allentown, PA

Lewistown Memorial Post	
Lewistown, PA

Longswamp Lions Club	
Kutztown, PA

Luther Crest	
Allentown, PA

Luther Crest - Spiritual Life 
Committee	
Allentown, PA

Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit	
Emmaus, PA

The Lutheran Home at Topton 
Stitchers	
Topton, PA

Mifflin County General Fund	
Lewistown, PA

Mosebach, Funt, Dayton & 

Duckworth, PC	
Bethlehem, PA

Nativity Lutheran Church	
Allentown, PA

Network for Good	
Southfield, MI

New Hanover Lutheran Church	
Gilbertsville, PA

Night Vision Devices, Inc.	
Allentown, PA

Nordson Corporation Foundation	
Westlake, OH

Northeastern Pennsylvania Synod	
Allentown, PA

Oberdorf Floor Coverings, Inc.	
Lewisburg, PA

Ohesson Manor	
Lewistown, PA

Orwigsburg Senior Citizens 
Recreation Fund	
Orwigsburg, PA

Outsystems Team	
Melrose, MA

Partnership for Better Health	
Carlisle, PA

Peace Lutheran Church	
Perkasie, PA

Pennsylvania Commission on Crime 
and Delinquency	
Harrisburg, PA

Pennsylvania Department of Human 
Services	
Harrisburg, PA

Pike County Commissioners	
Milford, PA

Prelude Services	
Mechanicsburg, PA

Presbyterian Foundation	
Jeffersonville, IN

Quality Air Mechanical, Inc.	
Montoursville, PA

Redner’s Markets, Inc.	
Reading, PA

Salem Hetzels Union Sunday School	
Pine Grove, PA

Schwab Charitable Fund	
San Francisco, CA

SEI	
Oaks, PA

Shepherd of The Hills Church	
Dushore, PA

Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod	
Philadelphia, PA

St. James Lutheran Church	
Geigertown, PA

St. James Lutheran Church	
Pottstown, PA

St. James WELCA	
Leck Kill, PA

St. John Lutheran Church Women’s 
Group	
Green Lane, PA

St. John Lutheran Church	
Nazareth, PA

St. John Lutheran Church	
Northumberland, PA

St. John Lutheran Church	
Stroudsburg, PA

St. John Lutheran Church	
Tremont, PA

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran 
Church	
Boyertown, PA

St. John’s Lutheran Church	
Coplay, PA

St. John’s Lutheran Women’s Circle	
Tremont, PA

St. Luke’s University Health Network	
Bethlehem, PA

St. Mark Lutheran Church	
Bethlehem, PA

St. Mark Lutheran Church	
Reading, PA

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church	
Lewistown, PA

St. Matthew Lutheran Church	
Wilkes Barre, PA

St. Paul Evangelical Lutheran Church	
Summit Hill, PA

St. Paul Lutheran Church Service 
Ministry Committee	
Orwigsburg, PA

St. Paul Lutheran Church	
New Cumberland, PA

St. Paul Summer Hill Women of ELCA	
Auburn, PA

St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church	
Funkstown, MD

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church	
Albrightsville, PA

St. Paul’s United Church of Christ	
Douglassville, PA

St. Pauls Women of the ELCA	
Orwigsburg, PA

St. Peter Lutheran Church	
Tamaqua, PA

St. Peters Lutheran Church - Women 
of the ELCA	
Tower City, PA

St. Peters Lynnville UCC	
New Tripoli, PA

Stahl & Sons, Inc.	
Mifflinburg, PA

Statewide Permanency and Adoption 
Network (SWAN)	
Harrisburg, PA

Stevens & Lee	
Reading, PA

Supreme Lending	
Dallas, TX

TE Connectivity Matching Gift 
Program (& Foundation)	
Plano, TX

The Blackbaud Giving Fund	
Daniel Island, SC

The Donald B. & Dorothy L. Stabler 
Foundation	
Harrisburg, PA

Thrivent Charitable Impact & 
Investing	
Appleton, WI

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 
Foundation 	
Appleton, WI

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church	
Chambersburg, PA

Trinity Lutheran Church	
Lansdale, PA

Trinity Lutheran Church	
Pottsville, PA

Trinity Lutheran Church	
Topton, PA

Trinity Lutheran Church	
Wernersville, PA

Tri-Valley Charities, Inc.	
Valley View, PA

Truist Foundation	
Reston, VA

Two Rivers Health and Wellness 
Foundation	
Easton, PA

Union Lutheran Church	
Schnecksville, PA

Unique Snacks	
Reading, PA

United States Department of 
Agriculture	
Washington, DC

United Way of Carlisle & Cumberland 
County	
Carlisle, PA

United Way of Central Maryland	
Baltimore, MD

United Way of the Capital Region	
Enola, PA

United Way of The Greater Lehigh 
Valley	
Allentown, PA

United Way of York County	
York, PA

University of Notre Dame Donor 
Advised Fund	
Notre Dame, IN

Vanguard Charitable Endowment 
Program	
Warwick, RI

Wagman Construction, Inc.	
York, PA

Warfel Construction Company	
East Petersburg, PA

Wayne County Area Agency on Aging	
Honesdale, PA

Women of St. Michael’s Church	
Bernville, PA

Women’s 5k Classic	
Orefield, PA

York County Community Foundation	
York, PA

YourCause, LLC	
Plano, TX

Ziegels Lutheran Church	
Breinigsville, PA

Zion Lutheran Church	
Frackville, PA

Zion Spies Evangelical Lutheran 
Church	
Reading, PA

Business Organizations CONTINUED



From left to right – Bruce Jackson, representative from the 
food bank, Jerry Weslosky, Judi Loringer, Zelda Stewart, Pat 

Bastuscheck and Jim Tomlinson, all independent living residents.

Every other month at Buffalo Valley’s 
independent living resident meeting, 
our residents bring donations for 
the local food bank. Resident Sandra 
Evans explains they do not track 
how much food is collected, but each 
month the six-foot table set up on 
collection day is always filled with 
donations.

Front row left to right:  Sue Tomlinson, Alice Savidge, Carolyn 
Watson, Dotty Wilkins, Lois Adams, Brenda Adams and Kay Nottis.  
Back row: Ann Smith and Todd Hummel

Buffalo Valley independent 
living residents who are part of 
Quilters, Knitters and Knotters 
in Lewisburg make beautiful, 
handcrafted quilts to pass out to 
the local hospital, other senior 
living facilities and skilled nursing 
care residents at Buffalo Valley. 

said Scott Habecker, Diakon president/CEO. “We have been thrilled with the 
positive reaction from prospective residents of the Greenwood apartments, 
and our presale results are allowing us to move forward earlier than originally 
planned.  After significant planning, we look forward to seeing the continued 
enhancements and development of Luther Crest become a reality.”

Anyone interested in receiving more information about the expansion should 
contact Matt Petrauskas at PetrauskasM@diakon.org.

Above, Dave Baker, senior vice president for information 
technology and facilities planning.

At left, Rev. Fady Lous, chaplain at Luther Crest, gave 
the invocation and blessing during the groundbreaking 
ceremony.

Luther Crest residents and Diakon staff broke ground  Continued from page 7
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When she began 
working for Konhaus 
over a decade ago, 
Sarah Barr’s boss at 
the time encouraged 

her to get involved with Diakon. It was then that she 
joined the committee Dining for Diakon, which was a 
yearly culinary-focused event with guest chefs that took 
place as a fundraiser to benefit Diakon Youth Services at 
the Diakon Wilderness Center.

 Throughout the years, Sarah has met many Diakon 
employees who inspired her to be as passionate and 
enthusiastic as they are about their line of work. This 
compelled her to continue to learn about and support 
Diakon’s programs. She is especially fond of the 
Adoption and Foster Care and Youth Services programs.

 Sarah has enjoyed many memorable moments 
at Diakon, from participating as a guest chef with 
Dining with Diakon one year to delivering gifts the 
last several years for Diakon Adoption and Foster 
Care children and teens. 
During one unforgettable 
Thanksgiving luncheon at 
the Wilderness Center, 
the youth shared what 
they were thankful for that 

year. They were all so grateful for the opportunities 
from the staff that year, and Sarah could not help 
but be overcome with tears of joy! “I tell everyone 
the Wilderness Center is the best-hidden secret in 
Boiling Springs,” 
Sarah says.

As a business 
owner, Sarah 
strives to help 
the organizations 
and businesses 
that work with 
her and feels she 
has an obligation 
to give back to 
her community. 
To this day, she 
abides by her 
father’s wise words, 
“Sarah, we must 
help organizations 
around us as much 
as possible, because 
you never know if 
one day we might 
need their services.”

Konhaus owner is  l ike 
par t  of the Diakon family

MORE ABOUT

Sarah BarrSarah Barr
Sarah Barr is the owner 

of Konhaus Print and 
Marketing. She is married 
to her husband, Chris. They 
have one red floppy-eared 
Doberman named Luna, 
whom they recently rescued 
from the Doberman 
Pinscher Rescue of PA. 
When she is not sponsoring, 
volunteering or running 
her own community events, 
Sarah enjoys spending time 
with family and friends, 
walking Luna, kayaking and 
watching sprint car racing.
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donors, staff and volunteers for
making a difference every day!

Thank you
 to our


